
 

 

 

Kenley Hockey Club 
 2022 AGM Minutes 

26th June 2022 
Kenley Sports Club Clubhouse 

 
Action Points  
A.  Captains to meet and have session on learning how to use the GMS 
B.  All members to sign on to GMS (not insured if not signed on)  
C.  All members to provide ideas for and to support clubhouse social events. 
D.  Club requires a recruitment drive for new players, particularly the mens’ section. 
E.  Scott, Shelly and Lydia to meet to discuss recruitment proposals. 

 

Minutes  
In attendance  
Robin Hunt, Simon Able, Poppy Anderson, Martin Bateman, Paul Bateman, Sam Bateman, Neil 
Blake, Colin Burke, Ricky Bushell, Dan Chalmers, Lydia Coleman, Ted Coleman, Lyn (Blod) Davies, 
Ian Edwards, Neil Elliot, Ben Fancourt, Olivia Forrester, Nick Gane, Gavin Harris, Muir Hewitt, Sefra 
Hewitt, Margo Lawrence, Josh McPherson, Shelly Nash, Andy Patrick, Lewis Sullivan, Greg 
Surridge, Scott Surridge, Jason Thorne, Michelle Van Huyssteen, Alice Vister, Crispin Williams, Allen 
Worley, (33 No.) 
 
1. Welcome from the Chairman RH. 
Welcome to the 54th AGM for KHC to review the 2021/22 season, a complete post covid season, but 
with after shock effects from the pandemic plus England Hockey’s (EH) new admin and new League 
structure to negotiate.  
 
2. Apologies for Absence  
Kate Davies, Kate Heighes, Jennifer Hutchins, Becky Leamon, Pete Leamon, Alex Nash, Anna 
Treharne,  

 
3. Minutes of 2021 AGM 
Minutes agreed and signed. 

 
4. Treasurer’s Report by RB 
RB reported on the completed accounts for the 2021/22 season. 
● The 2021/22 Club account details were distributed to those in attendance (and are an appendix 

to these minutes). 
● Loss for year £600, loss for previous 2020/21 season £3,000. 
● Reserves at end of season are £15,164 



 

 

● KHC savings brought about this season as reduced ground rent payments were made to KSC on 
account that grass pitches were no longer required / used. 

● New EH membership package has brought about savings on insurance and provided personal 
injury cover to all. 

● The loss of a sponsor for season was covered by one off receipt of £1,500 when the Club 
switched accounts from NatWest to Metro Bank. 

● Membership fees rose £1,500 to £10,706 but still didn’t cover pitch hire costs of £12,509. 
● £851 raised from social events 

       
      RB continued to advise with regard future funding and expenditure 

● Future funding of the Club will have to take into account that over the last two covid seasons the 
Club has started to use up its reserves and (also as a consequence of covid) total membership 
has fallen.  

● KHC need to be aware of general across the board increases in costs and this will need to be 
reflected in rent to KSC. 

● Next season’s rent to KSC will be £8,100 (from £7,500 this year). 
● New admin system of EH -GMS - will assist in the future in recovering missing membership 

subscriptions (but not this season, GMS not yet fully operational/functional). 
● New online kit purchasing has removed losses to Club on unsold stock. 
● More use of the Clubhouse for social events will be beneficial to KSC and KHC 
● Warlingham pitch fees expected to remain unchanged. 
● Some expenditure on kit (goal keeper) anticipated in forthcoming season. 
● Guidance was that tea costs should be £20/£25 

       
      Annual Subscriptions and Match Fee Proposals 

● No proposal to change Colts’ subs. Agreed unanimously, Colts subs £40 
● No Proposal to change Seniors’ subs. Agreed unanimously £144 adults with £85 for 

students/unwaged. 
● Proposal to change match fee. Proposal agreed by the members - Seniors £10 per match, 

unwaged and juniors £5 per match.  
      
      Additional Actions  

A.  Captains to meet and have session on learning how to use the GMS 
B.  All members to sign on to GMS (not insured if not signed on)  
C.  All members to provide ideas for and to support clubhouse social events. 
 
RH thanked RB for all his hard work as Treasurer. 
      

     
     5.   Sports Club Report by PB 

● KSC (like KHC) had gained £1,500 for changing its Bank Accounts from NatWest to Metro Bank. 
● Ben Fancourt had worked hard to secure rebates and grants from the Council to cover losses 

incurred as a result of covid. 
● KSC surplus currently £20,000. 
● Bridge Club are slowly increasing their rent back up to precovid level of £200 per month.  
● Gas alone was up to £3,000 p/a so KHC looking at a £1,500 increase. 
● Chiller in bar has recently broken, Robin arranging early replacement. 
● External tap has been installed for cricket pitch and square maintenance. 
● Additional cleaning over summer has been due to high usage and has been paid by the cricket 

club. 
● Any music that is played at the Club requires a licence and this should be factored into event 

arrangements. 
● Bar is now cash free. 
● Discount button on bar till is not to be used. 



 

 

● Plans to create an overarching website for the Sports Club and to include KHC & KCC. 
● Planning to also develop Clubhouse and move it forward, new ideas and thoughts welcomed and 

the request for members to come forward with ideas for events was restated. 
● The Clubhouse will be open and showing matches for the football world cup. 

       
     
     6.   Club Captains’ Reports  
      (Final League tables and all results listed at end)  

 
SN reported for the ladies 
Three ladies teams competed in the EH restructured league. 
Ladies 1st XI finished 3rd and have recently discovered they will be promoted to play in Division 1. 
Ladies 2s finished bottom and will play in Division 4 next season and the 3rd XI will continue to play 
in Division 5. 
New players have come to the Club and enjoyed the club social side. 
Looking forward to next season and with hope that some promising youngsters at training will come 
up and play on a regular basis for the ladies teams. 
A coach has been secured for training next season and has also committed to attend one ladies 
match per month with view to seeing all three teams. (replacing Josh Lawrence who had been 
unable to commit to Thursdays as anticipated and Margo who had stepped in as emergency cover). 
SN thanked the Captains, Kate Davies (Welshie), Michelle Van Huyssteen and Emma Rodrigues 
and all those that had umpired the ladies matches. 
 
RH reported for the Men’s and Vets sides 
1st XI had found it a tough season and battled hard but will go down a division next season and this 
will allow them to reorganise. 
2nd XI had a difficult start but got stuck in and finished mid table.If availability can improve next 
season this will give more stability to the side. 
3rd XI finished 8th which was pleasing with a lot of colts coming through and in their first senior 
season. 
The Vets team had their most successful season ever, helped by good team availability. Nick Gane 
moved to keep for the 1st XI and Gavin Harris replaced him in the vets team. All fixtures were 
friendlies and it was a very enjoyable season.  
Generally the mens’ section needs a recruitment drive and hopefully some former members may 
return too. 
 
RH thanked Shelly and Chris for their work over the season and also thanked the team captains for 
their hard work too. 
 

      

      

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

     7. Election of Officers 

No Nominations for any posts had been received in advance, but  a good number of incumbent 
postholders had indicated their willingness to stay in post. 
 
The 2022/23 Committee comprises as follows: - 
 

Chairman Robin Hunt (continuing in post) 

Treasurer Richard Bushell (continuing in post) 

Secretary Vacant no volunteers / nominations 

Ladies’ Club Captain Shelly Nash (continuing in post) 

Men’s Club Captain Chris Bradley (continuing in post)  

      Social Secretary 
Kates Heighes, Jenny Hutchinson & Sefra Hewitt (all 
continuing in post)) 

Fixtures Secretaries Vacant no volunteers / nominations 

Sports Club Rep Paul Bateman (continuing in post) 

Publicity Secretary Vacant no volunteers / nominations 

Welfare Officer Shelly Nash (continuing in post) 

Colts Representative Andy Patrick (Proposed SN, Seconded MH) 

Men’s 1s Captain Scott Surridge (new in role) 

Men’s 2s Captain Chris Bradley (in situ until a captain can be found) 

Men’s 3s Captain Allen Worley (continuing in post)  

Ladies’ 1s Captain Kate Davies  

Ladies’ 2s Captain No nominations / appointment on the night 

Ladies’ 3s Captain No nominations / appointment on the night 

Vet’s Captain Robin Hunt (continuing in post) 
Originals & Mixed Team’s 
Captain  Gavin Harris (new in role) 

  

The 2022/23 Non-Committee Posts are as follows 

Covid 19 Officer Andy Patrick (continuing in post - if required) 

Team Sheet Coordinators Vacant - GMS system in theory to replace this role 

Compliance Officer Richard Bushell (continuing in post) 

Membership /subs Officer Richard Bushell (continuing in post) 

Website Controller ? 

Equipment Officer ? 

Sponsorship Organiser VACANT 

Club Dinner Organiser VACANT 

Colts Organisers Andy Patrick and Ted Coleman 
 

 

     

 



 

 

     8. Senior Training in 2021/22  

SN confirmed that a coach was in place for the ladies and would start in September 22.  

No coach in place, yet, for the men’s section 

     

     9. Colts Coaching in 2022/23 

AP reported.  

Referring to the season just passed and the summer sessions AP thanked Robin and Ricky for 
allowing the summer coaching sessions to run for free; a concession which had been acknowledged 
and appreciated by the parents. 

As most of the Club will be aware Paul Bateman retired from heading up the colts section and from 
coaching the colts at the end of the season. There had been a good end of season event at the 
Clubhouse and everyone who attended was extremely appreciative of Paul and all that he has done 
and achieved for the colts. A testament to how much good work he did is evident from the number of 
players who have continued to play hockey at senior level at Kenley or other clubs. He did amazing 
work.  

The principle coaches for the colts in the forthcoming season will be Andy Patrick and Ted 
Colemand, to be assisted most weeks by Simon Able, Ricky Bushell, Tim H and Margo Lawrence. 
Anyone else at the Club who would like to become involved would be very welcome.  

 

10. Awards and Trophies  

Men’s Golden Stick – jointly won by Simon Etchell and Sam Bateman 

Ladies’ Golden Stick – won by Emma Harrison 

Goalkeeper of the Season – awarded to Nick Gane 

Stefan Wrombel’s Men’s Player of the Season awarded to Adam Tucker 

Ladies Player of the Season awarded to Shelly Nash 

Hilda Perkin Umpire of the Season (most improved) awarded to Margo Lawrence 

John Middleditch Award (recognising a player’s hard work and commitment on the pitch). to Gavin 
Harris 

Sid Miners Award (recognising a member’s outstanding contribution to the club). awarded to Andy 
Patrick. 

Nomination of Life President/s - no nominations this season. 

 

11. AOB 

Nick Gane - raised the need for player recruitment. It was advised that a new website was being 
planned and a link for new members' enquiries would be prominent for ease of use for those just 



 

 

visiting the site. Furthermore, in the absence of knowing who to contact if a new member makes an 
approach by an alternative means then please direct to the website. 

Additionally a leaflet drop and use of posters was suggested.  

JP (former member) advised that he had been approached by a former member who would be 
willing to make a donation of up to £3,000 to assist specifically with recruitment, to be in the form of 
open days. RH expressed thanks for this offer and SS, LC and SN agreed they would get together to 
formulate a proposal on recruitment which would then be submitted to the committee 

RB reported that summer hockey had started well and if anyone else wanted to sign up to please get 
in touch. 

 
 
With no further business the meeting was closed. 

 

 
Signed By: 

 

Chairman:     Robin Hunt  

 

Secretary:     Margo Lawrence 

  

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


